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On Wednesday, August 30, 2023, at 1058 hours, first responders from the Hollis Police
Department and Hollis Fire Department were dispatched to the area of 200 Proctor Hill Road in
Hollis for a motor vehicle crash involving two vehicles. Upon arrival, responding officers found that
a green 2011 Ford Focus traveling westbound on Proctor Hill Road near #200 had traveled across
the solid double yellow lines in the center of the roadway before colliding head-on with a blue
Honda CRYV, which was traveling eastbound.

The Ford Focus was being operated by Michael Bell (age 22), the sole occupant. Bell, who was
wearing his seatbelt, was transported by the Hollis Fire Department to St. Joseph's Hospital for
non-life threatening injuries.

The Honda CRV was being operated by Jennifer Bryant (age 50), the sole occupant. Bryant, who
was also wearing a seatbelt, was transported to the Southern New Hampshire Medical Center for
non-life threatening injuries.

All aspects of the crash remain under investigation, including attributing factors. The Hollis Police
Department is requesting that anyone who may have witnessed the crash to contact Officer Megan
Terrizzi at mterrizzi@hollisnh.org or by voicemail at (603) 465-7637.



